KPBSD HEALTH COMMITTEE

May 11, 2010

                                                                  

1. Call to Order at 2:45 PM in Borough Building Conference Room C by Mike D.

ARTICLE VIII-VOTING

 Section I – All decisions of the HCPC must be made by a quorum of members.

 A-A quorum consists of at least six (6) voting members being physically or electronically present at the meeting. 

Voting members present

__X__Nancy Courtright, KPEA 

__X__Mike Druce, KPEA

__X__Betty Miller, KPESA  

__X__Carl Locke, KPESA

__X__Bruce Rife, KPEA

__X_Patty Sirois, KPESA

__X__Paul Sorenson, KPAA

__X__Terri Zopf-Schoessler, KPEA   

QUORUM PRESENT. 

Administration and consultation

__AB_Tim Peterson – Plan Administrator

__X__Stacey Gorder – Employee Benefits Manager

__AB__Bruce Gale - Benefits Account Executive – Alaska USA Insurance Brokers

__AB__Laurie Olson - Financial Officer—KPBSD

__AB_ Dave Jones – Assistant Superintendent—KPBSD 

Guests

2. Agenda. Not approved.

3. Reading and Approval of the April minutes.

 ___Approved as presented online.

 _ __Approved with emailed revisions from Stacey. 

_X_Not approved.

4. Reports

____ Bruce Gale.                                                                                                                                                          

____ Dave Jones. 

____ Laurie Olson. 

      

__X__Stacey Gorder. See FY11 proposed co-pay chart. 

     

      Current district health care costs — After looking at the most recent spreadsheet, the HCPC has so many questions that we elect to suspend any decisions until we have a better command of the data. A list of points to be covered was drafted; a copy of the proposed memo will be circulated via email. Corrections, comments and revisions will be welcome.

__​__other

4. Unfinished Business

_____A. 

_____B. 

_____C. 

5. New Business

____ A.   Review current data and claims activity. (See above.)

____ B.   Review implications of Federal Healthcare mandate. (See above.)

____ C.   

6. Date and time of next meeting

__X__ Supplemental May meeting time and place: Monday, May 24, 2010 at the Borough Building. Conference Room C. Time TBA.

            Future meetings:

TBA next fall.

7. Adjourned.

__X__ Time 3:40 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Terri Zopf-Schoessler 

HCPC secretary

SUPPLEMENT TO THE MINUTES: 

May 11, 2010

TO:         Dr. Steve Atwater

Tim Peterson

                Bruce Gale

                Laurie Olson

                Dave Jones

FROM: HCPC committee members

SUBJECT: CLARIFICATION NEEDED

During our regularly scheduled HCPC meeting, we found ourselves stymied by unexpected and difficult-to-understand financial information. The committee, as you know, is made up of certified, classified and administrative personnel, and we volunteer our time in order to help make fiscally and ethically responsible decisions on insurance issues for all district members. However, the April spreadsheet left us with more questions than answers, and we are unable to recommend any action at this time without clarifying the following:

1. SPREADSHEET CHANGES: There are several line items on the most current health care cost spreadsheet that are puzzling. 

· While there is a line labeled Budget, where is the amount collected in co-pay from each employee reflected? How does this fluctuate depending on the changing number of employees and monthly co-pays?

· The last few spreadsheets have had a blank line item called Direct Payment to Willis/RBMS Refund. This has been replaced in the April spreadsheet sent on May 11, 2010 with two new lines called Meritain Adjustments/Fees/Stop Losses and Caremark/Adjustments/Stop Losses/Fees. What do these new line items represent and how do they affect the bottom line?

· What are the sources for the amounts shown on the spreadsheets? We need to understand the real dollar amounts. 

· If the health insurance fund is short at the end of this fiscal year, where will the funds come from to balance it? We cannot ask employees for additional contributions. 

· In order to effectively compare and contrast the information we have been given, we need the April data submitted in the same format at the July – March spreadsheets as well—as well as an explanation of what prompted the changes.

2. NEXT YEAR’S CO-PAY: The suggested starting point for next year’s co-pay document also needs clarification. We cannot determine a responsible amount for a co-pay—one that is unlikely to result in the need for additional co-pay charges late in the school year—without having a clear picture of how this  year will balance out. What determined the projections for next year’s suggested co-pay amounts?

3. PUBLISHED MINUTES: Finally, since the HCPC minutes are published, we have some questions about what information needs to be shared from our April meeting. (Please see the red requests on the HCPC 4/15/10 minutes—UNREVISED.)

MEETING REQUEST: We suggest that we have an additional meeting with the HCPC members as well as those who can clearly explain our financial situation. 

Members have volunteered their time on the last staff workday Monday, May 24, 2010. 

Please advise.

Respectfully, 

Nancy Courtright, Mike Druce, Carol Locke, Bruce Rife, Patty Sirois, Paul Sorenson, Betty Miller and Terri Zopf-Schoessler

HCPC members
